
Cathedral of the Sacred Heart 
Mission Statement: Baptized into the Body of Christ and inspired by the Word of God; we the Parish 

of the Cathedral of the Sacred Heart are called to ongoing growth in our identity as Eucharistic  

people and our mission of spreading God’s Reign of Love by our words and actions 

                                 The  Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ June 3, 2018                            Eucharistic Liturgies                                                                                                        
Church Location: 11th Street & Grand Ave.                                                                                   
Office Location: 414 W. 11th Street                                                                                                          Weekdays:  12:00 Noon 

Pueblo, CO  81003-2888                                                                                                     Saturday (Anticipatory Mass):4:00pm          

(719) 544-5175/ Fax : 719-586-9922                                                                                      Sunday: 8:00am, 10:15am and 12Noon 

Email Address: shcathedral@shcathedral.net                                               Holy Days of Obligation:  12:00 Noon and 5:30pm  
Website:www.shcathedral.net                                                             Reconciliation (Confession): 2:30-3:30pm every Saturday                                                                                                      

Holy Hour: First Friday of  every month at 11:00am                                                                                    
Bishop of Pueblo:                                    

Most Reverend Stephen Berg                                                                                                             Director of Faith Formation:                                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                           Marge Ursick Leetch  (ext 17) 

Cathedral Rector:                                                                     marge_1111@yahoo.com                        

Msgr. James F. Koenigsfeld     

Associate:                                                                                                                 Business Manager: Ms. Tess Padilla  (ext. 21)                                                                                                                            

Deacon Dan Leetch                                                                                                                  Admin. Asst: Janeel Valdez (ext 22)                  

                                                                                                                                                      janeelvaldez@shcathedral.net                                                                              

 Director of Music & Liturgy & Diocesan                                                                              Maintenance:  Johnny Mondragon                                                                                                             

Music Director:                                                                                                             Office Hours : Monday –Friday 9am-4pm                                                

Mrs. Deborah Rendon  (ext 15)                                                                                                 (closed from 12-1pm for lunch) 

debrendon@shcathedral.net                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                        

Anointing of the Sick: Call the Parish Office in the event of illness or anticipated hospitalization. 

 
Hospital Visitation: Due to Federal Regulations, our hospitals can no longer supply names or other information about pa-
tients. Therefore, patients and family members must notify the parish if pastoral visits are requested. Both Parkview Medical 
Center and St. Mary Corwin Hospital have priest chaplains and other pastoral staff personnel. 

 
Baptism: Preparation sessions for Parents and Godparents are held four times a year.  Please contact the Parish  
Office concerning preparation sessions and celebration dates for the sacrament of baptism. 

 
Marriage: Engaged couples are invited to call the parish office to make arrangements at least nine months in advance. Per-
sons wishing to have their marriages blessed (validated) should call the office for further details. 

 
Letters of Recommendation are issued to persons who are registered and active members of our Parish. 



ñ Our Gift to Godò for  May : 26/27 
Envelopes:                                    $ 3,402.75 
Loose:                                           $ 1,323.00 
Total:                                            $ 4,723.75 
 
FYI– The Staff will be doing their annual retreat away from the 
office on June 5 at 12N-4pm. We will have a volunteer to assist us 
with phones and doors only. I will be in the office from 9am-12N. 
Thank you. 
 
Tie for Dads: DMF will be doing our ñTie for Dadsò to honor their 
fathers (living or deceased) on Fatherôs Day. This is a special way to 
honor our fathers and also help us reach our DMF goal. Many 
Thanks  to everyone who took  a DMF pledge card this past week-
end. The response was fantastic. Please try to return your pledge or 
increase as soon as possible so we will have a sense of where we are 
with our DMF total. If  you still need a pledge card please contact the 
office. 
 
Cooperative Care is in need of cereal and canned fruit  for the 
month of June. You can place your donated items in the basket in the 
pavilion. Thank you for your generosity . 
 
Help needed to clean the Church every Friday after the Noon Mass. 
Your help is always appreciated!!  
 
Congratulations to the $ 100.00 Raffle Winners for the Fifth 
week of the drawing: Irene Garcia, Rita Martinez, Josephine  
Pantello, Kay Bartecchi, and Angie Duran.  
 
Anyone interested in taking home the traveling statue of  the 
ñBlessed Motherò please call Barb Francis at 225-8226. 
  
To Our 2017 Father John Power League Families: Also we    
havenôt had our closing dinner so I will be looking into planning a 
summer get together so stay tuned for upcoming information. –Thank 
you, Janeel. 
 
Upcoming Summer Events throughout the Diocese: 

¶  June 8-10th -"St. Paul the Apostle Parish Festival (1132 Ore 
Grande Dr., Pueblo West)  from5:00pm-11pm nightly. Music, 
food, and fun! Free Admission! 

¶ Msgr. Jimôs Rafting Adventure for servers and those who are 
interested set for June 24, 2018. Please sign up on the sheet in 
the pavilion. 

 
Autumn Pilgrimage with Msgr. Jim & Sister Andrea. For a once in 
a life time pilgrimage to Spain, France & Portugal October 1-12, 
2018. For more information call Sister Andrea at 719-564-5633.. 

We ask your prayers for parish families & friends.  Ernest, Allen, 
Lilia, Nora, Louie, Lenny, Gina, Gary, Antoinette, Mary, Bernadette, 
Melissa, Mary, Melody, Cathy, Greg Sr, Greg V. III, Jerry, Mark, 
Sylvia, Abraham, Ethyl,  Odelia, Richard, Jennie, Celestino, Angeli-
ca, Eloy, Anita, Joy C, Betty, Emily, Kenia, John, Solidad, Maria, 
Irene, Jennifer,  Rachel, Alex, Cordy, Adella, Whitney, Faith, Ar-
mando, Lynda, Natalie, Tony, Eloisa, Stephen,  Henry, Ricky, Xavi-
er, Kathy B., Mike, Amaria, Barbara, Dave, Patricia, Deana, Mary 
K., Toni, Joel Rivera,  Olivia, Dave, Deana, Rosie, Edith, Joel, Carol, 
Ken, Michael , Murph, Chris, Ariana, and  Joshua,  Sharon, Viola, 
Jose & Tina, Virginia, Rose M. and Tim M., Jess, Sara, all those we 
have in our hearts. 

             Mass Intentions of the Week 
Sunday, June 3, The Most Holy Body & Blood of 
Christ (Corpus Christi) 
8:00am:      + Jess & Mary Carrillo by Emmet & Josie 
 
10:15am:    +Leo Maynes by Frank & Laura  
                    + Esther Madrid by Legion of Mary 
 
12:00N:      +Domenick Masterantonio  
                      by Antoinette & Rose    
 
 Monday, June 4, Weekday  (Ninth Week in  
Ordinary Time)  
12:00 Noon:  Communion Service 
 
Tuesday, June 5, Weekday 
12:00 Noon:  +Mary Ida Vigil by  Ernie Archuleta 
                        
Wednesday, June 6, Weekday 
12:00 Noon:  Irene Gonzales by Sara Derr 
                               
Thursday, June 7, Weekday 
12:00 Noon:  +Marcella Koenigsfeld 
                                                              
Friday, June 8, The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
12:00 Noon:  +Mela Cordova by Emmet & Josie 
                    +Fr. Bill & Msgr. Len by Sharon & Sophie 
 
 Saturday, June 9, The Immaculate Heart of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary ( Vigil: The Tenth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time)  
4:00pm: +Carmen Bucciarelli Sr. by Carmen & Irene 
                   
              + Rose Giarratano by Daughter Rosalie Bonfiglio     
 
Sunday, June 10, Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00am:            Cathedral Parishioners 
 
10:15am:    +Alfonso & Consuelo Trujillo  
                        by Trujillo Family 
                         
                    +  Mabel Maynes by Annie Martinez 
 
12:00N:           +Ange  Keep by Ted & Clara Trani 
                        + David Patrick Chavez by Patricia Chavez 
—-—————————————————–———                 
Monday, June 4 

§ LOM at 9:00am 
Wednesday, June 6 

§ Cantor practices 5:30 pm 
Friday, June 8 

§ Contemplative  Prayer  11:45am –1:30 pm 
Saturday, June 9 

§  Reconciliation 2:30-3:30pm 

§ CCCW Bake Sale after all Masses 
Sunday, June 10 

§ CCCW Bake Sale after all Masses 

§ Baptism 1:00pm Bruce Vigil 
 
Congratulations to Mr.& Mrs. Luke Thomas who were 
recently married at the Cathedral this past weekend! 

Cathedral of the Sacred Heart 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Monday we celebrated Memorial Day.  If it werenôt so dry, 
we would have been totally excited about the beauty of the day.  
As it was, we spent much of the day praying for the rain that we 
need. 

Recently I was able to get a good deal on the radio satellite ven-
ue, Sirius XM; what I find most fascinating and what I listen to 
almost exclusively are the old radio shows from the past, shows 
that our young people and by young, I mean anyone under 55, 
have never had the opportunity to hear.  Our imagination was the 
fuel that ignited and propelled our thoughts into the action that 
came through sound effects and the polished voices of the radio 
actors.  Comedy from Fibber McGee and Molly, Jack Benny, 
The Life of Riley, Lum and Abner; westerns such as Hopalong 
Cassidy, Fort Laramie, Gunsmoke; dramas like Suspense, Es-
cape, Inner Sanctum and all the Sherlock Holmes stories held us 
on the edge of our chairs as we sat around the kitchen table and 
cranked up the old tubes. 

One show however stands out as from the past as truly worthy of 
remembering; that show was The Bob Hope Show. At the end of 
every show he sang ñThanks for the Memories.ò  No matter how 
crazy or, in todayôs standards, how corny the show may have 
been, he always ended with that song.  Somehow the nostalgia of 
the words, the sincerity of its meaning put a soothing complimen-
tary message to the end of the show and really, the perfect ending 
to a day of listening. 

Memorial Day is a day of memories, memories of the people of 
our past.  Officially itôs the day in which we remember those who 
died while protecting our country and our families.  But itôs more 
than that.  Itôs a day in which we remember all the people who 
have been part of our past.  We canôt help but remember people 
who have been part of our families, our friendships, our school 
days, our work place, our vocations, you name it. 

Last week we celebrated Trinity Sunday and Memorial Day.  
This weekend we celebrate the feast of the Body and Blood of 
Christ the ultimate day of remembering.  Not only do we cele-
brate memories, we celebrate and are totally immersed in the 
very reality of what we celebrate and that is the real presence of 
Jesus in his Body and Blood.  But itôs not just a memory; itôs the 
actual living out of Jesusô life sharing with us the sacrifice of his 
life, his passion and death, his resurrection, his ascension to the 
Father, and at every Mass being the very food that we need to 
live a life of unity with the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. 

Indeed, thanks for the memories, Lord, but most especially 
thanks for the reality of your life within us.  God bless us all. 

Lifelong Faith Formation News 
Prepare to be even more amazed by our awesome 
God!  Join in discussing the book, Radical Amazement: 
Contemplative lessons from Black Holes, Supernovas, and 

other Wonders of the Universe by Catholic author, the late 
Judy Cannato.  The book  is a series of reflections based on 
modern scientific discoveries which the author juxtaposes 
with components of the Christian message from Scripture, 

the mystics and other writers, followed by discussion ques-
tions and prayer.  It promises to be a great summer read 
which can foster lively conversation and move us to even 
greater Wonder and Awe in God's Presence. ( A member of 
the Friday contemplative prayer group has created a com-

plementary power point presentation to help participants get 
a better grasp on some of the scientific concepts.)  You can 
order you own book, (Nook & Kindle editions available) or 
order a paperback copy through the parish for $15.  We are 
looking at beginning this 6 week series in late June.  If you 

are interested in participating, please call Marge at 544-
5175 x 17.  Books will be ordered this Friday, June 8th. 

At this Sundayôs Noon Mass; Brayden Bernal, Xavier 
Chavez, Camila Ramon Garcia, Jaleigha and Josiah Medina 
and Brittny & Diego Molina Valentin celebrated their First 
of many Communions with us!  It is with great joy that we 

welcome them to be nourished at the Lordôs Table!  We 
also remember  in prayer those who received in to the 
Church this past Easter: Clifford Gordon, Will Johnson, 
Taylor Snow,  Jesus, Hernandez, Jarrod Garbiso, Emily 
Lopez, Aaliyah Romero, Anjelita Corral and Azarxia 

Suazo!  

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word is offered at the  Saturday 
4pm and 10:15 and 12 Noon Masses on Sundays from Sep-
tember through Pentecost.  We are grateful for our team of 
Liturgical Catechists who make this ministry possible:  
Catherine Mondragon,  Cheryl Vincent, Hope Faulk, Paula 

Newhouse, Raquel Chavez, and Maria Subia!  Thank you 
for faithfully proclaiming the Word of God to our children 
and breaking it open for them while the rest of the assembly 
celebrated the Liturgy of the Word.  It is a valued ministry! 

 Vacation Bible School: With each encounter people dis-
covered more about Jesus.  This Catholic Vacation Bible 

School allows children to be surprised as they discover Je-
sus, too! Kids from any church (or no church!) are wel-
come!   

Teen and Adult Volunteers needed too!  June 18-21, 12:30-
3:30pm, Monday – Thursday, at Holy Family Parish 2827 
Lakeview Ave.   Kindergarten – 5th grade students: $5/

student.  Forms are available through our parish office and 
in the Pavilion.  Please return your forms & fee to Holy 
Family. 

Summer Break.  Our Faith Formation Team is taking the 
month of June to retool and regroup. During this month, we 
will not offer gathered formation activities at the parish,  
We will include the Question and/or Activity of the Week 

in the bulletin.   Please enjoy engaging family members and 
friends in these faith-sharing endeavors.  

The Most Holy Blood & Blood of Christ  June 3, 2018 


